	ASTLEY PARISH COUNCIL	



[bookmark: _Hlk33195582]Minutes of a Meeting of Astley Parish Council, Wednesday 18 January 2023, 7.30pm at Astley Village Hall

PRESENT: Councillors: K Lloyd (Chairman), H Mardell, N Sherwood, and D Williams. 

Also Present: D Dorrell (Clerk), Cllr Lezley Picton (Shropshire Council), and 2 members of the public.

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting wishing all a Happy New Year.

1.	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
	A resident gave an update on legal proceedings in relation to a fatal accident on the A53 at Astley 	last year.

	Another resident reported that she had received no communication as promised from the Police 	since a burglary from her farm.  The Clerk would follow this up with Supt Stu Bill.

2.	APOLOGIES
	Apologies were received from Flt. Lt S Mason, Cllrs E Beddell and S Robinson.  
	
3.	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
	None were declared.

4.	MINUTES
	
	The Clerk reported a correction to Flt.Lt. Mason’s title in the first draft of the minutes.

	Proposed by Cllr Williams, seconded by Cllr Mardell.  
		
	RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting held on 18th November 2022 be approved and signed by the Chairman as a correct record. 

5.	REPORTS

5.1 RAF Shawbury
Flt Stu Mason had submitted his report which the Chairman read out.

	Night Flying:  The night flying phase commenced on Mon 9 Jan until Thu 24 Feb, at this time of 	year flying is unlikely to go past midnight, posts are on the RAF Shawbury Facebook/Twitter 	sites explaining the activity. There is also detail on the Stn webpage with contact details for 	complaints.  
	Hi-Viz for horse riders:  There is currently a pause in issuing Hi-viz while we re-order to 	replace stock. Should be available in the Spring hopefully.
	Drones:  If anyone has had a drone/model aircraft for Christmas it is a good idea to view and 	understand the Drone Code, available on the CAA website and posts on our Facebook and 	Twitter.
	Aries Magazine:  The current Winter edition (2022 Edition 4) is available, and links are also 	online at RAFMags.  Unfortunately, the publisher is limiting the number of hardcopies from this 	year so we will not be able to distribute as many in the future, but it will remain online.
	Course Projects:  We are looking to refresh the course projects list, especially indoors options 	for this time of year, so grateful for any ideas. Courses would normally be available for a day and 	tools/equipment and supervision would need to be provided.

5.2   Shropshire Council
	Cllr Picton’s report included an update on the Divisional Boundary Review.  On Shropshire 	Council’s budget, a 4.99% increase had been proposed, noting changes to Council tax charges 	for second homeowners. The budget for Adult Social Care had been increased by the 	Government.  On the Local Plan, no changes were to be made.  A new subsidised tree scheme 	for the 2022/23 planting season had just opened with trees at half price.  More information 	was at this link here/ .  The Clerk would send further details.  
	
Cllr Picton left the meeting at this point.

6.	PLANNING:  No notifications had been received.

7.	FINANCIAL MATTERS:

	a)  Balances at 19 December 2023 (£11959.85) were noted.
	b)  Precept/Budget
A draft budget for 23/24 had been circulated which included last year’s figures.  Suggested changes were discussed.  After discussion it was agreed to leave the budget estimates as they had been for 22/23 and that there should be no increase to last year’s Precept figure.

RESOLVED:
i)  That the budget be approved with no changes to budget headings as set out for    2022/23
ii) That the Precept be approved without change to that requested last year, £7155

	c)  Payments to approve:

		Clerk’s salary, December 22 and January 23:     £469.20
		HMRC – PAYE December 22 and January 23:     £288.80
		Astley Village Hall Room Hire 2022:                     £150.00
		EON Street Lighting Contract:                                £35.72
		Data Protection Renewal Fee                                  £40.00	
	
	RESOLVED: That the above payments be approved.

8.	AUDIT
	a)  External Auditor:  It was noted that the External Auditor appointed for the five-year period from 22/23 would be PKF Littlejohn LLP

	b)  Internal Auditor:  A quotation had been received from the current Internal Auditor who had moved out of the area.  The Clerk was instructed to obtain a further two quotations for consideration in consultation with Cllrs Mardell, Sherwood and Williams.

9.	PARISH PLAN REVIEW UPDATE
	The Clerk reported that a Zoom meeting had been set up with Place Plan Officer Mathew Meade for 25 January at 5pm to discuss ways in which the PC may wish to consider a consultation with  residents on the review of the Parish Plan.

10.	DEFIBRILLATOR MANAGEMENT
	The Chairman reported that some work needed to be undertaken in the management of equipment and she would meet with Cllr Beddell and the Clerk to discuss what was required.

11.	HIGHWAYS
	a)  A49:  The results of the speed monitoring exercise put in place in November were discussed.  The PC wished to thank Highways for undertaking this noting it had been unfortunate that the A49 had been closed for part of the monitoring period which could not have been foreseen.  It was suggested that Highways be asked if a similar exercise could be undertaken in the spring/summer months when the vast majority of complaints were raised, in particular about motorbike speeding and particularly on Saturday/Sunday mornings and Thursday evenings.  A similar exercise for Upper Astley was also discussed. The Clerk would write to Highways.

	b)  A53:  The Clerk reported that Shropshire Council Highways had been in touch to confirm that a draft preliminary design for the safety scheme had been received.  This included the introduction of a reduced speed limit on the A53 from Battlefield Roundabout and through/past Upper Astley.  Some amendments were being put into the preliminary design, following which the PC would be consulted on the scheme proposals. Highways anticipated this would be within the next two to three weeks.  The scheme was included in the ITP Capital Programme, although it was likely that the scheme construction would now slip into the 2023/24 financial year.
  
	Concerns had been raised earlier about speeding on the road between the Roden Road near Haughton Farm and the A53 at Astley.   The Clerk would email Cllr Picton asking if she would take this up with Highways to see if something could be done to provide a warning. 

12.	TREES
	Environmental Maintenance had been in touch in with the Clerk in November to confirm that the Trees Team had identified the trees on the A53 that had been reported and would carry out an inspection before deciding what action was required.  The Clerk would send a reminder.

13.	BUDGET CONSULTATION SHROPSHIRE COUNCIL
	The consultation was noted.

14.    COUNCILLORS’ REPORTS
	Cllr Mardell had been booked to attend the 3 sessions on Planning Training with SALC in June.  There were no other reports.

15.	CLERK’S REPORT
There had been little response to the PC’s request for assistance with advertising and delivery of Smartwater.  The Clerk would send a further reminder and consider an update on the website.
16.	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
	15 March 2023, 7.30 pm at Astley Village Hall.

	The date for the Annual Meeting of the Parish and that of the Parish Council was discussed. As 	some 	absences were noted, it was agreed to amend the date from 17 May to Wednesday 24 May 	2023 when the meetings for the Council year would be set.

	RESOLVED:  To amend the May meeting dates as follows:

	Annual Meeting of the Parish:  7pm on Wednesday 24 May 2023 at Astley Village Hall.
	Annual Meeting of the Parish Council:  7.30 pm on Wednesday 24 May at Astley Village Hall

The meeting closed at 8.55pm.
  						Signed by Chairman ………………………………………..

Dianne Dorrell, Parish Clerk     		Draft Minutes 18 January 2023 	astleypc@hotmail.co.uk
 		                                               
